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49 § 59 Ford Customline  
Car Club of Victoria Inc.  

 

άDedicated to the preservation, restoration and  
enjoyment of V8 Fords built throughout  

the years 1949 to 1959έ. 
 

2017-2018 Committee Members. 
President:   David Healey   0419 217 044 
Vice President:  Rob Breheny    (03) 9302 1638   
Secretary:           Kevin Mulroney    (03) 5783 1721    
Treasurer:  Marg Stocks  (03) 8742 1766   
Committee Member: Joe Faralla  (03) 5786 5476  
Committee Member: Marg Mennen  (03) 5439 6319 
Committee Member: Lorraine Carroll      (03) 9746 9009 
Committee Member: Mick Breheny  (03) 5783 1711 
Newsletter Editor: Rob Brereton  (03) 9555 4160  
Assistant Newsletter Ed Mick Breheny  (03) 5783 1711 
Runs Co-ordinator: Mick Breheny  (03) 5783 1711  
Trophies:  Ray Kilby  0402 036 675 
Merchandise:  Rob Breheny  (03) 9302 1638 
Webmaster:  Rob Brereton  (03) 9555 4160 
Property:  Mick Breheny  (03) 5783 1711 
Welfare Officer:  Marg Breheny  (03) 9302 1638 
Advertising Co-ordinator  Rob Breheny  (03) 9302 1638 
Club Permit (RED CH, H & M PLATES) ñAuthorised Permit Officerò: 
                                        Les Cross  0418 342 041 
AOMC Representative:  David Healey   0419 217 044 

  

Please feel free to contact any of the committee or relevant reps for  
any queries on any of the above phone numbers, or write to: 

 

49-59 Ford Customline Car Club of Victoria Inc. 
PO Box 221 Reservoir 3073 Victoria Australia. 

 

If you have any Membership Queries or Questions then please 
contact the Secretary, Kevin Mulroney on  

(03) 5783 1721   or E-mail him at:  
cussyclub@optusnet.com.au  

 

Our Club Meetings are held on the third  
Sunday Bi-monthly, commencing at 11 am. 

 

The Next Meeting Dates are:                 
 

March 18th 2018: Committee/General Meet 
May 20th 2018: Committee/General Meet 

July 15th 2018: Committee/General Meet & AGM 
September 16th 2018: Committee/General Meet 
All Club Runs are as per the Club òRun Sheetó 

 

Our Meeting Place is at the  
Sunbury RSL Rooms at the corner of  

Barkly and Macedon St, Sunbury.  
Melway Reference Map 382 F4. 

 

Rob Brereton.  Newsletter Editor. 
Mick Breheny. Assistant Newsletter Editor. 
 

The Club Newsletter. 
This Newsletter is at present published four times a 
year by the 49-59 Ford Customline Car Club of 
Victoria Inc, Registered No: A0018043T, PO Box 221 
Reservoir 3073, Victoria Australia, and is free to all 
financial members. 
 

Copyright © 2005 49-59 Ford Customline Car Club 
of Victoria Inc. All rights reserved. Extracts from this 
newsletter may be reproduced for bona fide purposes 
provided (a) the above copyright statement is carried 
in full and (b) a proper bibliographic reference to the 
newsletter is carried.  
 

Unless stated otherwise the views, opinions and 
beliefs expressed in the newsletter are those of their 
authors and do not necessarily represent the views of 
the Editor or the Club. 
 

Submitting Articles and Photos.  
This newsletter is prepared using a word processor 
and is printed by the Club. It is preferable to type 
articles and reports but they can be in e-mail format 
or most word processing formats, and if any of these 
are unavailable they can then be submitted in neatly, 
legible hand written format. 
 

Electronic images should be submitted as JPEGôs. 
They should be attached to e-mails and not included 
in the body of the e-mail article and all images should 
be accurately captioned.  
 

Photos or pictures submitted, that need to be 
scanned by the Editor, should not be folded and 
should be packaged with enough protection to ensure 
their safety in transit.  
 

Articles and images can be submitted to the Editor by 
Post, i.e., hand written or typed, or on USB Drives or 
CDôs.  
 

Membership.  
Anyone interested in becoming a Club Member can 
do so in one of the following ways. 
 

Contact the Secretary and ask for a membership 
application form to be mailed to you. 
 

Come along to a General Meeting or Club Run and 
introduce yourself to the Club Officials.  
 

Download an application form from the Clubs web 
site. Fill it in, sign it and send it back to the address 
shown on the form. 
 
 

If you have any Membership Queries or 
Questions then please contact the 

Secretary, Kevin Mulroney on  
(03) 5783 1721   or E-mail him at:  

cussyclub@optusnet.com.au  
  

 

Visitors are always most welcome  
to attend the Clubôs meetings. 
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Hello Fellow Cussy Lovers.   Here we are well into the Summer season and the best 
time of the year for getting our Cussies out and about! We have had a great 
December, January and February, with the Christmas party making a great hit even 
though the weather was not very kind. We are booked in again, for this year's party 

and as we were able to get the jump on the FJ Club, and will have the bowling club pavilion back 
again according to Rob. The Whittlesea Cruise Nights are on again, first Friday of each month 
and now that we have made them an official Club Run we have enjoyed good numbers at each one, 
where the weather has allowed. Speaking of weather, the annual Picnic and Drive-In night was a 
serious wash out due to heavy rain. I'm hoping that we may make it there on a more informal basis 
before the nights grow too cold. 
We held a Club meeting at the Northern Car Show at Pascoe Vale on 21st January. As this was 
a run that fell on a Club day it was decided to move the venue to the show. I have to say that 
I'm still not personally happy with this format as it was difficult to hold the meeting together with 
the distraction of people walking in and around the cars, as well as other distractions. It was 
proposed that this would be a one off for the year and I was willing to accept it even though this 
was voted against at a meeting some time ago. We had a fine roll up of Cussies and were lucky 
enough to win the Best Club Display! 
We had a great day at the AOMC  ̄Shannon's Australia Day car show at Yarra Glen. The 
drive started in gloom with light drizzle falling, as well as low cloud and thick fog. I believe Rob 
Breheny had a white stick attached to the front of the Vicky on the way through the hills but 
eventually it cleared into a hot steamy day! We set up our display and then sat down to sweat it 
out. Our labour was rewarded with a Best Club Display trophy. The Cussies did look spectacular, 
as always! Those of us who made the drive out to Kaniva enjoyed a great weekend that was topped 
off with success, 6 trophies being collected by the group. The Club won the Best Club Display, the 
Stocks clan collected three, Kyle collected one for his stunning LS Monaro (OK, I know it isn't a 
Cussie but he was there with the rest of us and always puts in a hard day's work on our stand 
whenever we have a function!), and I was lucky enough to collect one as well. Also, a big thank-
you to Rob and Mick's sister Judy, Bernie and the pit crew for their hospitality in preparing a 
fine breakfast for us all on Sunday morning! 
I'm preparing to attend my first Wallan Cruise-in Friday night and eagerly anticipating the 
upcoming Fish n Chip/BBQ night at Altona. I have not yet decided on what cuisine I will opt 
for myself, but there has been a lot of discussion about the merits of the inclusion of the BBQ. I 
look forward to reading the reports of the outcome later in this newsletter. Hopefully a few 
gourmands will put pen to paper! 
Last but by no means least, I would like to welcome new members who have joined the club over the 
last months. Please make the most of your membership, the Club benefits from your interest. I 
look forward to checking out your Customline. Here is to many more pleasurable miles of cruising 
the highways and byways in our Fantastic Ford Customlines...  Keep those Cussy's Cruisin!! 
         Dave Healey.   Your Club President. 
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Best Wishes to all Celebrating their Birthdays during the next Three Months 

Hi All. Yes that time has arrived again with this issue of our wonderful Cussy 
Club Newsletter reaching your letterboxes once again. Please keep up the good work of 
sending in reports and pictures as it really does make my job easier.   
Rob Brereton Newsletter Editor and Mick Breheny Assistant Newsletter Editor. 
 

Our New Member We have three new memberships this newsletter. So 

letôs all welcome Julian & Sheryn Geitenbeek from Mount Martha who have a Dark Blue & 
White 58 Star Model, Graeme & Jacquie Bushby from Mernda who have a Blue & White 59 
Cussy (ex Bill Stocks) and Chris & Raelene Healey (yes, Daves brother), who have a Red & 
White 56 Victoria. We hope you all enjoy your time with the Club. Last newsletter we had Ian & 
Jane Waters and we now have a pic of their Tan & White 58 Star Model. We also have a pic of 
Bill & Marg Stockôs new Green 58 Star Model and Gretta Taylorôs restored 57 Mainline. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March: 
3

rd 
Ken Wylie 

9
th
 Jimmy Stocks 

10
th
    Belinda Wheatland 

11
th 

Rob Bruton 
20

th
    Jane Hodson 

21
st 

Kevin Mulroney 

April: 
1

st
 John Ashford 

3
rd 

Pam Dahlstrom 
3

rd
      Colleen Wagstaff 

 
 
 
 

4
th 

Sandra Hibbert 
5

th
 Raelene Healey 

7
th
 Julian Gietenbeek 

8
th
      Samuel Stocks 

10
th
 Chris Healey  

11
th 

Margaret Stocks 
13

th
    Bob Stocks 

16
th
 Sammy Micallef 

19
th
    Matt De Palma 

20
th 

Beryle McKenzie 
21

st
  Denise Evans  (Cox) 

 
 

23
rd 

Rebecca Camilleri  
30

th 
Ray Kilby 

May: 
1

st 
Janet Hamilton 

15
th
 Jan Young 

21
st
  John OôHanlon 

22
nd

    Brian Drechsler 
23

rd 
Alan McKenzie 

27
th 

Debbie Breheny 
28

th 
Michael Conneely 
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Well, here we are, Picnic/Drive-In Run day and it is raining like mad! Seeing that no one turned 
up anyway the run was cancelled. No actual surprise, third year in a row that it has rained. I had 
been looking forward to this event and was pretty disappointed. Never mind, perhaps we can 
call a text run on a night that looks like being a winner over the coming couple of months.   
                                       Your President Dave Healey. 
 

A CENTURY LATER, FORD½S RIVER ROUGE PLANT  
                              Remains a Monument to Industry  
Springwells was aptly named. Situated along the Rouge River just southwest of Detroitôs city 
limits, the farming community operated around plenty of marshes. Few would peg it as prime 
real estate for one of the worldôs most influential factories, but Henry Ford had a vision, one that 
he turned into reality 100 years ago with the River Rouge complex. 
It wasnôt just the marshlands and pastures prone to flooding that led others to scoff at Fordôs 
idea. The Rouge River was wide but shallow, unsuitable for all but the smallest boats. And 
besides, Ford already had more capacity to build Model Tôs than most observers figured he 
needed at his Highland Park assembly plant and at 
various other assembly plants distributed around the 
world. 
But Ford, who in the mid-Teens still depended on 
others, to supply him with castings, aimed to bring 
every aspect of producing an automobile together in 
one location, it wasnôt a new concept. Ford, with all 
aspects of Model T assembly under one roof already, 
and he was, in fact, looking to expand on the Highland 
Park plant. So, in July 1915, he settled on Springwells, 
bought several hundred acres of farmland, and called 
on Albert Kahn to design a foundry for the site. 
According to the Michigan State University Library, production began at the site on January 4, 
1918, but according to Cabadas, the blast furnaces were still under construction in mid-January 
when Ford agreed to build 100 antisubmarine boats for the Navy. 
Ford followed in 1919 with Fordson tractors and Model T parts that would be sent to Highland 
Park for final assembly. 
Not until 1927, with the introduction of the Model A, did a Ford automobile roll off an assembly 
line at the Rouge complex. Even then, and even with thousands of tons of coal, iron ore, 
limestone, and other raw materials flowing into the complex, Ford didnôt fully realize his goal of 
complete self-sufficiency. 
The complex not only cast its own iron and pressed its own steel for car parts, it also generated 
all its own power, made its own cement, repaired all its own locomotives and train cars, and 
hosted a hospital and trade school.  
At its peak, the complex of factories and assembly plants covered more than 1,200 acres. It 
also employed upwards of 100,000 people, which made it a large target for unionization efforts. 
Starting in the 1950s, Ford began moving select operations away from the Rouge complex, 
driven by a realization that vertical integration had failed, according to Cabadas. The assembly 
plant at the complexïwhich had been responsible for the first Thunderbirds and multiple 
generations of Mustangsïlasted until 2004, when demolition began to make way for a new truck 
assembly plant. By then, Ford had begun a $2 billion package of renovations aimed at 
modernizing the complex. 
Today, tours of the complexïwhich was added to the National Register of Historic Places in 
June 1978ïare once again available through The Henry Ford.   Sourced from the Internet. Ed. 

https://www.hemmings.com/blog/2011/03/03/outside-the-river-rouge/

